
  

 

Appalachian Power Company 

P. O. Box 2021 

Roanoke, VA  24022-2121 

aep.com 

 
Ms. Kimberly Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20426 
 
May 12, 2023 
 
RE: Appalachian Power Company 
 London/Marmet Project No. 1175 
 Temporary Closure of the London Tailrace Fishing Access 
  
Dear Secretary: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission that Appalachian 
Power Company (Appalachian) closed the tailrace fishing access at the London Development of the 
London/Marmet Hydroelectric Project (P-1175) beginning May 1, 2023 in order to safely proceed with a 
roofing construction project.  The closure is necessary to ensure the safety of the public during 
construction.  The fishing access is expected to remain closed through September of 2023, although will 
reopen sooner in the event the construction project is completed ahead of schedule. 
 
Appalachian notified the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (ACOE) and the West Virginia Department of 
Natural Resources (WVDNR) of the closure.  A copy of the email correspondence is included with this 
filing. 
 
Additionally, signs notifying the public of the closure have been installed at the site and a press release 
announcing the closure issued to area news media.   A copy of the press release is attached.  Fishing 
accesses at the Marmet Development and the Winfield Project remain open.   
 
Should you have any questions, please contact me at 540-985-2441 or ebparcell@aep.com. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Elizabeth B. Parcell 
Process Supervisor  
 
Cc w/ attachments: Steve Dolan – AEP 

Joshua Blake – AEP 
Belinda Weikle – ACOE 
Mark Scott  – WVDNR 



  

 
 



  

 


